
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
FOI Ref: 0326FOI1819BC 
 
 
24 August 2018 
 
 
Mr Dan Burden  
Email: request-504031-b48d3e3a@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
 
Dear Mr Burden 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Request for Information 
 
We are pleased to respond to your request for information and our response is set out below. 
 
Request/Response 
 
As a request under the Freedom of Information Act, please provide the following information about the 
provision of NHS Continuing Healthcare for adults by your Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG): 
 
1. How many adults in your CCG currently receive NHS Continuing Healthcare? 
 

681 
 
2. How many adults in your CCG currently receive each of the following: 

 
a) Fully funded NHS Continuing Healthcare packages of care? 
 

53 
 
b) Joint funded Local Authority / NHS Continuing Healthcare packages of care? 
 

22 
 
c) NHS funded nursing care? 
 

60 
 
d) “Care at Home” NHS Continuing Healthcare packages care? 
 

47 
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3. What was the total NHS Continuing Healthcare budget for adults in your CCG in the year 2017-18? 
 

The budget for adults was £6,061,572, this excludes Funded Nursing Care but includes Personal 
Health Budgets. 

 
4. What was the actual amount spent on NHS Continuing Healthcare for adults by your CCG in the 

year 2017-18? 
 

£6,572,649 
 
5. For each of the following categories, what was the actual amount spent by your CCG in the year 

2017-18 for those adults in receipt of: 
 

a) Fully funded NHS Continuing Healthcare packages of care? 
 

£4,889,808 
 
b) Joint funded Local Authority / NHS Continuing Healthcare packages of care? 
 

£665,702 
 
c) NHS funded nursing care? 
 

£1,464,474 
 
d) “Care at Home” NHS Continuing Healthcare packages of care? 
 

£1,575,162 
 
6. What is your CCG’s total NHS Continuing Healthcare budget for adults for the year 2018-19? 
 

£7,115,892 
 
7. What is your CCG’s total anticipated NHS Continuing Healthcare budget for adults for the year 

2019-20? 
 

This has not been yet decided, so it is not yet held and it is unable to estimate. 
 
8. What is your CCG’s total anticipated NHS Continuing Healthcare budget for adults for the year 

2020-21? 
 

This has not been yet decided, so it is not yet held and it is unable to estimate. 
 
9. What activities are being undertaken to prepare all appropriate staff for the implementation of the 

revised National Framework for NHS Continuing Healthcare which takes effect from 1st October 
2018? 

 
Members of staff at NHS Bradford City have attended a new CHC Framework workshop hosted by 
NHS England which highlights the changes in the new CHC National Framework compared to the 
last.   

 
Operational managers are also cross-referencing changes and are planning to disseminate these 
to staff via training sessions.  We also plan to work in collaboration with our Local Authorities to 
ensure that we have a shared interpretation of the changes. 

 



 
We trust this provides you with the information you require. 
 
Please remember to check our Publication Scheme before deciding to make a Freedom of Information 
request.  Our publication scheme can be found on our website: www.bradfordcityccg.nhs.uk/ 
 
 
Your right to a review 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request an internal review of our decision you should write to the Freedom of Information 
Manager, eMBED Health Consortium, Douglas Mill, Bowling Old Lane, Bradford, BD5 7JR, quoting the 
reference number above. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, with regards to this Freedom of Information 
request, you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner under Section 50 of the Freedom 
of Information Act 2000.  The Information Commissioner will not investigate your case unless you have 
exhausted our complaints procedure.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:  The 
Information Commissioners Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
 
 
Copyright statement 
 
Any information we have provided in response to your request remains subject to copyright 
protection.  The copyright may be owned by the above-named CCG, another CCG or Health Trust or a 
third party.  You are free to use any information supplied for your own non-commercial research or 
private study purposes.  However permission must be sought before any of the information provided can 
be used for commercial purposes.  Permission will normally be granted providing that this CCG owns the 
Copyright. 
 
 
Re-Use of Public Sector Information 
 
If you wish to re-use the information you have requested commercially, in whole or in part, please write 
to the Freedom of Information Team by email or post to: eMBED Health Consortium, Douglas Mill, 
Bowling Old Lane, Bradford, BD5 7JR, quoting the reference number above, stating the purpose(s) you 
wish to re-use the information for.  You will receive a response within 20 working days of receiving your 
request with any conditions which may relate to the re-use of the information.  These will be determined 
in line with the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (SI 2015 No. 1415). 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ian Oultram. 
Senior Associate (FOI Manager) 
eMBED Health Consortium 
On behalf of NHS Bradford City CCG.  
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